
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

August 9, 2021 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members Doug 

Huggins, Chad Rappe, Kimberly Claussen, Caleb Beasley, Brandon Windell, and Tom 

Long.  Also, present were Attorney Scott Garwood, Charlie Dunmire, Cody Holsapple, 

and Chief Lamb. 

 

The minutes from the July 14th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Alderman Huggins informed the council that oiling and chipping was due to start today 

but will start tomorrow due to the weather.   

 

Street Supt. Holsapple informed the council that the new overhead door had been 

installed at the street garage on Wiles Street. 

 

Alderman Huggins informed the council that Chief Lamb delivered the invoice in the 

amount of $350.00 to the parent of the youth that had tampered with the camera in the 

Old School Park.  She informed Chief Lamb that she can pay $10.00 a month.  It was the 

consensus of council to allow her to pay $10.00 a month. 

 

Water Supt. Dunmire informed the council that IRWA had used a camera to inspect the 

sewer main behind Bullet Trap.  They found a crack that will need to be repaired.   

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the profit and loss reports. 

 

Alderman Beasley had someone contact him about possibly building a house on an empty 

lot on East Frick Street. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented the draft to amend the zoning code to allow dog breeding 

and kennels.  After a brief discussion the council agreed that the code should not be 

changed and no dog breeding or kennels will be allowed in the City of Macon. Attorney 

Garwood will send the Benson’s a letter informing them to cease and desist. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report.  He informed the council that the body cameras 

for the officers were now in service.  A speed limit sign has been installed on Ridlen 

Road. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen informed the council that she had been asked if a lawnmower 

poker run for St Jude’s could be held in Macon.  The council would like to know the date 

and see their plans for the poker run. 

 



Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-25-6, an ordinance disconnecting 

certain property from the City of Macon. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Huggins to 

approve Ordinance No. 2021-26.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Huggins to 

approve the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Windell to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 


